
 

Parish Council website - www.herneandbroomfieldpc.kentparishes.gov.uk  

 

All Parish Council meetings are open to the public 
You do not need to wait for a meeting to raise matters of concern contact any councillor or 
(  or parish council office 01227 742700 or NEW email: clerk@hbparishcouncil.co.uk 

 

If there is a problem in  your area then talk to us and we will try to help.  

Email for our parish council: clerk@hbparishcouncil.co.uk 

Herne & Broomfield  

Community News  
Spring 2013  

Our Parish Council is at the heart of our community, run by local people for local people 

Development proposed in Herne 
Our Parish Council organised a public meeting, to listen 
to views of residents on the proposed development on 
Strode Farm and the former Golf Course.  
 

About 400 people attended and it was obvious that 
residents did not want to see any development on these 
sites.  (see report page 17) 
The developers of the Golf Club held their own 
consultation after the public meeting. 
If residents wish to make their views known please 
email the Executive Members listed on page 19 

Responses to the questionnaire were as follows:  
340   No to any development 
52     Yes to the Golf Course, No to Strode Farm 
13     Yes to both 
Parish Council Members have agreed to send a letter to 
all executive members and Ian Brown, CCC Head of 
Development, with the results of the consultation.  
The latest census figures show that Herne & Broomfield 
has a much higher density of population per hectare than 
most other places in the Canterbury District, it was 
agreed our Parish Council would raise this in the letter to 
Canterbury City Council.  

10th Anniversary  
Garden Safari  

will take place on 
Sunday 9th June 

 

24 gardens have 
confirmed including 
our two schools, the 

church and 
Strode Park.  
Will you 

take part? 

All residents of Herne and Broomfield are invited to attend the  

Annual Parish Meeting  
 

at Kent Enterprise House, The Links, Herne,  

(near the Eddington roundabout)  
 

on Thursday 4th April  at 7.30pm  
 

Parish Council Award for Outstanding Contribution to the Community  

 Comments and questions from residents welcomed. 

Keynote Speaker -  óThe New Waste and Recycling Collection Systemô   
explained by Helen Bennington from Canterbury City Council.  

Light Refreshments  will be provided from 7pm  

Police, Schools, Church, Charities and Local Groups will report .  
Their representatives will be available for an informal chat before the meeting closes.  

Herne WI will launch their anniversary windmills  

Telephone 01227 742700 for further information.  



 

General Repairs,  

Flat Roofing, Re -roofing,  

Tile Changing, Re -pointing,  

Chimney, Lead Work,  

Fascias & Guttering,  

Free Quotations,  

01227 363366  

07949 973176  

B & C Roofing  Wildy Tiling  
 

Natural & Ceramic Materials,  

Wall & Floor Tiling,  

  

Free Quotations,  
 

Local & Friendly,  
 

01227 363366  

Mobile. 07949 973176  

L & M Coaches - going the extra mile  
  

for your travel needs 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Our minibuses are comfortable, clean, and maintained to the highest standards.  
All Drivers are Police Checked and hold a CPC and have NVQ 2 status relevant to the work we undertake.  
  

For all hire enquiries and availability please ring Linda on 01227 742909. Fax: 01227 740880 
www.landmcoaches.com  

Private Hire 
  

* Airport transfers                 * Golf Trips & Fishing Trips  
* Nights out                          * Stations & Docks 
* Stag or Hen Weekends     * Hotels 
* Shopping                           * School Field Trips 
* Overseas Trips                  * Theatre Local & London 
  

Corporate or Contract Hire 

Kent Logs Tree Surgery  
'logs always available - free delivery'   

 

Tree Surgery including:  
 Pruning, branch removal  
 Storm damage/wind blow 
 Crown reduction or thinning 
 Pollarding & Felling 
 Stump grinding & Forestry work 
Fully Insured - NPTC Qualified  - Free Quotes 

www.KentLogs.co.uk 
 

Tel: 01227 742052 Mob: 07739798172  

 

Margate Road, Broomfield, CT6 7AF  

 tel: 01227 370965 mob: 07719 670644 

    Mon 12 - 3pm 
    Tues & Sat - no food 

Wed - Fri 12 - 3pm, 6 - 9pm 
Sun 12 - 4pm 

HUNTSMAN & HORN  

Pub Open  
 Sunday to Saturday 12 noon till 12 midnight  

Open for eating  

 

 Est 1983  



 

Any questions or concerns about 
our parish councilôs area? 
 

Call the office on 01227 742700  
or you can contact any  parish 

councillor.  
Cllr Tony Day Cllr Robert Jones Cllr Ann Blatherwick 

Cllr Pam Hobbs Cllr Ian Sargent Cllr John Moore Cllr Andrew Brealy 

Cllr Carol Davis Cllr Jennifer Taylor 

Cllr Andy Harvey  Cllr Tracey Jones  Cllr John Nicholson  

Our Parish Council  

Cllr Chris Tobin 

What have your parish councillors been doing? 

¶ Cllr Carol Davis met with CCC on progress and future plans 
for Curtis Wood Park Green Flag award. 

¶ Cllrs Ann Blatherwick, Carol Davis & clerk have had several 
meetings with designers of new community centre. 

¶ Cllrs Andrew Brealey, Andy Harvey, Robert Jones & Ian 
Sargent cleared rubbish at community centre site. 

¶ Cllr Andy Harvy cleared old car rubbish from Wildlife Area. 

¶ Cllr Carol Davis  attended 2 meetings with members of St 
aŀǊǘƛƴΩǎΣ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōƛƻŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘȅŀǊŘΦ 

¶ Cllr Carol Davis & Clerk meet with Community Matters re 
business plan and SVS re grants for new community centre. 

¶ Cllr Andy Harvey attended 2 Allotment Society meetings 
and submitted the planning application. 

¶ Cllrs  Andy Harvey and Robert Jones helped cut the hedge 
on the Ford Road allotment site. 

¶ Cllrs Ann Blatherwick , Tony Day & Clerk met with 
developers proposing to build on the Golf Course and 
Strode Farm. 

¶ All our councillors attended the public meeting at St 
aŀǊǘƛƴΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻƴ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 
and Strode Farm. 

¶ Cllr Davis & Clerk met with representatives of Viridor re 
grant funding. 

¶ Cllr John Nicholson has taken the lead on the youth council 
and is also representing local train users. 

¶ Cllr Tony Day has updated some new policies for approval. 

¶ Cllr Pam Hobbs has attend Herne Bay in Bloom meetings. 
Since the  last newsletter there have been  
4 Council Meetings,          4 Planning & Highways Meetings 
2 Finance & Resources Meetings 
2 Environment & Leisure Meetings,  1 Community Centre Meeting 

Precept 2013τ2014 
Prudent management of our budget means that the Parish 
Precept for band D properties will rise by 72 pence a year.  
Council tax is made up of: 
KCC £1,047.78 
CCC £182.08 
Herne & Broomfield £31.86 (61p per week) 
Fire Authority £67.95 
Police & C.C. For Kent £141.47 
Total annual council tax charge for band D for the year £1,471.14 τ overall increase 0.5%.  

Community Centre News 
Our Parish Council has been meeting with different 
Design & Build Companies who have produced their 
ideas based on the wish list provided. The wish list 
included the suggestions from the consultation and 
concerns raised by nearby residents. A consultation 
on the design will be held in the next few months. 
We have also been preparing the Business Plan and 
Topographical & Ecological surveys have been 
commissioned. 
 

The Community Pay-back team have been helping to 
collect up the rubbish and cut back overgrowth, 
albeit a bit too enthusiastically.  
 

Thank you to Strode Farms for allowing woody 
cuttings to be burnt on the farm and to Wilson Skips 
for arranging to take away the non burnable rubbish 
free of charge from the Community Centre Site. 
 

The Pay-back team have been asked to spruce up 
the outside of the hall with a coat of paint to help 
preserve the timbers until the new 
building is up and running. 
Fundraisers wanted:  
please call 01227 742700 

Meet & Greet  
Do you have ideas  to 

help improve our 
community?   

Come and tell us at 
the Wootton Room at 

Herne Mill  
on first Saturday of 

the month from  
10am - 12 noon.  

Parish Councils do not 
receive any funding from 
central government. 



 The North East Kent  

Dog Training Club  
 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Courses  

Puppy & Pet Dog Training,  

all ages & breeds from 3 months welcome  
 

Monday evenings at Herne Community Centre,  
St Martinôs View, Herne (behind School Lane car park)  

 

 3 qualified trainers  

(British Institute of Professional Dog Trainers)  
 

Phone Nora (01227) 368233 

T.R.BENNETT 
PLASTERING SERVICES  

Est. 1978 

 *  Ceilings 
 

 *  Coving 
 

 *  Floors 

Internal & External Work 

Free Estimates 

Telephone: 01227 362254 

Mobile:      07759 069588  

163 Margate Rd. Broomfield Herne Bay  CT6 7AB 

33 Herne St, Herne, Herne Bay. CT6 7HL  

Special Offer:  
Half price check ups  

for all new patients over 50  

www.appletree_ds.co.uk   

We  welcome all new patients for a full range of dental care including: 
Dentures, fillings, crowns, bridges and cosmetic treatments including low 
cost teeth whitening.  Nervous patients are particularly welcome 

Phone  

01227 
369921  

now for your 
appointment 

R. Jackson  

     Motors  

                01227 373871 
  www.rjacksonmotors.co.uk  
  

MOTs 
Exhausts 
Clutches 
Brakes 
Batteries 
Full & Intermediate Servicing 
  

BULLOCKSTONE ROAD, HERNE BAY CT6 7NL 
  

In addition to our normal garage service/repair facilities and MoT Test Centre, we are 
also able to service and repair caravans and motorhomes up to 26 ft long and 11 ft high 

and arrange M0Ts according to vehicle class, and a weight of 7.5 tons. 

All Makes & Models  
Petrol, Diesel & Light Commercial  

Free local Collection & Delivery  

(Herne Bay, Whitstable, Chestfield)  

NOW IN YOUR AREA  
NEW & UNIQUE FITNESS CLASSES  

for MATURE PARTICIPANTS  
FITNESS INSTRUCTOR with 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE  

*****************  

TUESDAYS 10.15am  SENIOR FITNESS AGE 55+ 
BEGINNERS  

TUESDAYS 11.30am SENIOR FITNESS  AGE  55+   
INTERMEDIATE  

 *******************  
1ST FLOOR HIPPODROME, KINGS ROAD, HERNE BAY  

------------------------------------------- 

GET MORE OUT OF LIFE ð JOIN IN THE FUN  
BOOK YOUR PLACE NOW or  

CALL KAREN  FOR MORE INFORMATION  
Leave name and details on answerphone  

01227 366007  

http://www.appletree_ds.co.uk/


 

Consulting you  

Where possible our parish council publicises, 

through its website and notice boards, 

consultations from other local authorities that 

may affect the people of Herne & Broomfield.  

  HERNE W.I. 

 This year is an exciting and busy 
one for Herne WI as it celebrates its 
60th birthday. The original concept 
of the WI was to provide 
companionship for women and help 
educate them in how to run a home 

and provide nourishing meals for their families.  

Things have moved on a great deal from those early 
days and today's women have a different set of 
priorities, but the one constant that remains is 
`friendship'. Members also have the chance to learn 
new skills such as Art, Crafts and Drama, or join the 
Darts Team, go 10 Pin Bowling, or join other members 
at the monthly Thursday Lunch Club. 
 

Being their Diamond Anniversary year, Herne is also  

planning an afternoon tea at the Bandstand in May, a 
Dazzling Diamond Dinner and their birthday party in  
 
June, a Strawberry Tea and Coffee Morning both in 
July, a special coach-trip in August, a Craft Dabble Day 
and an Exhibition of Arts and Crafts by members in 
November and a traditional Christmas Party to round 
off the year. In addition, their monthly meetings will 
find guest speakers talking on such things as Garden 
Wildlife, My £3 Husband (sounds intriguing) and Colour 
and Fashion, plus quizzes and monthly competitions. 
All this, and not a pot of jam in sight! 
 

There is something for everyone, so what's stopping 
you τ give it a go! Herne WI meets at Herne Institute 
Hall, Canterbury Road opposite Strode Park on the 
second Tuesday of each month at 7.15 p.m. Visitors 
and new members are always very welcome. 

Herne WI Windmill Project 

This year Herne WI will be 60 years old  
and our birthday  committee have 
planned a dazzling diamond year of 
events to celebrate and one of the 

activities we would like to run as part of our 
commitment to the community  is The Windmill 
Project. For this we need your help and support, last 
year we saw the country come together in many ways 
and it lifted every ones sprits in these difficult times. I 
visited a couple of community events celebrating the 
Olympics and thought that we could as a village all 
come together by staging one of these events   
ourselves  . After a lot of ideas were put in the pot we 
came up with the shape of a windmill as most village 
people see the shape of a windmill as being the face of 
άIŜǊƴŜ ŀƴŘ .ǊƻƻƳŦƛŜƭŘέΦ  
We have commissioned and had made lots of windmill 

shaped blanks on small sticks and we are now asking 
you to take one of these shapes and decorate it in any 
way you can.  I love knitting so my shape will be 
covered in wool you may be a writer or painter so you 
would choose to decorate yours the way you like. We 
would love to see all Clubs, pubs, churches, schools and 
business take this on board and have fun with it.   
We are asking you to pay £3.00 for each blank to cover 
our costs and when these are finished we hope that the 
Parish council will allow us to display them at the Fun 
day  where we can celebrate the village and Herne WI`s 
commitment to it. All shapes will be returned at the 
end of the year unless of course we get an offer of a 
permanent  display. We might even make the news! 
 

Thank you for your support  please ring me Sandy 
Brown  01227  741266 for details of how to get hold of  
your windmills and get your thinking caps on. 

 

Bat Watch Evening 
Wednesday 10 April at 7.30pm 
An evening guided walk around Curtis 
Wood Park, led by Kent Bat Group.  
 

Learn how to use a bat detector and help to record   the 
bats at Curtis Wood Park 
CƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ōŀǘǎ Ƙǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŦƻƻŘΦ [ŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ¦YΩǎ 
native bat species 
 

To book your place phone Carol Davis on 01227 372519, 
or email herne.broomfield@btinternet.com 
 

A small donation to Kent Bat Group is appreciated. 
Children welcome.  Wear warm clothes and sturdy 
footwear. Meet at the footpath map by the entrance of 
Curtis Wood Park. 

St Martins "Friday Youth"  
would like to extend a huge thank you to 
Herne and Broomfield Parish Council 
for donating some wonderful equipment to 
their clubs following the closure of the 
Herne & Broomfield youth club.  
 

An amazing table tennis table, badminton set, various 
games, balls, giant Jenga and lots more, will and are 
being used and enjoyed by many young people at the 
Institute Hall on Friday evenings and some by the after 
school club at the Junior School.  
 

It was really kind of you to think of us! THANK YOU!!!  


